Tamworth Road Study Committee
Draft Minutes — April 17, 2024
Draft minutes to be reviewed and approved at a subsequent meeting

Call to Order — Meeting came to order at 7:08 pm. Present were Paul King, David Little, Lori Gerard,
Chris Canfield and Chris Conrod.

Abenake Land Acknowledgement Statement — Paul acknowledged that this meeting was taking
place on land originally occupied by the N'dakinna people.

Review Minutes — Minutes of 03/20/2024 accepted with the correction that the reports for Pine Ground
Road and Macgregor Road were NOT OK. (but they were corrected and ready for review at this
meeting)

Older Business

S. Tamworth Diagonal — Chris Canfield has sent an improved discussion on the store at the
corner. Chris Conrod will make the changes.

Ossipee Lake Road — add that the layout could be defective due to confusion regarding the
location of the town line.

Fowlers Mill Road — OK

Macgregor Road — add in the discussion paragraph the fact that the first realignment resulted in
a Class VI road.

Pine Ground Road — clarify/rewrite description of the roadway between Bunker Hill Road and
Pine Ground Road.

Road Reports Reviewed and Accepted at 03/20/24 Meeting

Sara Circle — explain that part of the last course of the 1779 layout extends beyond the north leg
of Sara Circle to the Chocorua River, and that it is a Class VI road.

Savory Road — OK
Union Hall Road — OK
Road Reports Reviewed and needing revisions at 03/20/24 Meeting
Page Hill Road — add page number (Vol 1, Pg 210)
Parade Road — OK
Philbrick Neighborhood Road — OK
Pease Hill Road — OK
Tall Pines Road — OK

Sunnyside Ave — road ends further up, CCRD 226/62, both former road agents maintained to
same spot, just used different reference. Northern part is prescriptive.

Scott Road — OK
Whittier Road — OK
New Road Reports ready for review
Mtn Rd-Lord Hill Connector — In the discussion section add that it is prescriptive.
May's Way — OK
Breakneck Hill Road — rewrite the discussion for the 1792 layout to better explain how the
southern portion fits well with the 1852 layout.

Other Business — discussed old Rte 16 along Chocorua lake. Agreed wording was vague but probably
the town did retain the road south of the beach.

Next meeting — April 3, 2024
Adjourn — Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.
Submitted by Chris Conrod, Road Committee Secretary
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